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Senator Barbara Boxer Announces $546 Million Federal Loan

U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer joined Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas, U.S. Under Secretary of Transportation Roy Kienitz, Congresswomen Diane Watson, Maxine Waters & Jane Harman and other officials at a press event by the future alignment of a planned 8.5 mile light rail line that will serve the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor. Last Friday Senator Boxer announced that Washington will back the project with a $546 million low-interest loan. That loan will enable us  to break ground late next year on a project that will generate thousands of jobs. This is also the first major federal funding commitment for any of the dozen 30/10 transit projects in Los Angeles County. By leveraging federal loans and bonds, these projects can be built in 10 years instead of 30 as currently funded by the local Measure R transportation sales tax passed by voters two years ago. Numerous media outlets covered today’s event including Ch. 2/9, 4, 7, 11/13, 34, Mexicanal TV, KGEM-TV (Monrovia Cable Station), Associated Press TV and photographer, USC School of Journalism-TV,  On Scene Video, KNX/KFWB, KABC, Metro Networks, KFI, KPCC, the Los Angeles Times, BNA (Bureau of National Affairs) and a reporter with Streetsblogs. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.

San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers  Meeting

The City of Pasadena hosted the San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers meeting this morning. The meeting was attended by representatives from transit agencies and departments that operate service in the San Gabriel Valley region. Participants included staff from Foothill Transit, Metro, the LA County Department of Public Works, and the City of Pasadena. Staff updated the group on recently approved service changes that will go into effect in December this year, a recap on the findings of the Blue Ribbon Committee, and a briefing on the reorganization of our Operations department and the new Service Council structure. Agency and city representatives updated the group on recent and upcoming service changes and other projects of interest to the group.

The San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers group agreed to conduct these meetings quarterly, and to continue to explore ways to work together in a coordinated fashion to best utilize all of our resources to best serve our customers.
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